Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

Newsletters

2-23-1990

Lindenwood Bulletins, February 23, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

LINDENWOOD BULLETINS

Volume 166, No. 8

February 23, 1990

LC ISSUES WEEKLY "BULLETINS"

If you've seen several previews of "Lindenwood Bulletins" and wondered when you might see another--take heart--"Lindenwood Bulletins" is now your weekly campus newsletter.

Students, faculty, administration, staff and their respective clubs, organizations and departments are invited to send announcements and news for publication.

The purpose of "Lindenwood Bulletins" is to strengthen campus communications between students, faculty/staff and other College constituencies.

Copies of "Lindenwood Bulletins" will be distributed in faculty and staff boxes and near the campus mailroom in Roemer Hall. Multiple copies may be requested by calling campus extension 383.

Please send your written notices and news to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, c/o "Lindenwood Bulletins" via on-campus mail.

Students working in the public relations office will be responsible for desktop publishing this weekly newsletter with Morris advising their works.

Your interest, suggestions and active participation are welcomed to assist in keeping your community better informed.

MBA OPEN HOUSE

The graduate admissions office and department of business administration at Lindenwood College will sponsor two informative open houses for students seeking an MBA degree. The first is scheduled for Tuesday, February 27 from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. at Lindenwood's St. Charles Campus. The second open house will be held Thursday, March 1 from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. at Lindenwood's Westport campus. Traditional and accelerated MBA programs are available. For more information and reservations, call ext. 271.

ENROLLMENT EXCITEMENT

The student body at Lindenwood is growing by leaps and bounds. When compared to last spring's enrollments, the number of full-time residents has more than doubled for the spring of 1990. In addition, the number of commuters and part-time students in the day college has grown from last year. Both the Evening and LCIE divisions are reporting substantial growth as well, with additional strength in the MBA program. Thanks to stronger efforts by the College's admissions team, campus community, and friends, Lindenwood College is heading for bigger and better things in the 1990's.

CONGRATULATIONS!

Kudos to the 31 Lindenwood students who have been selected to appear in the 1990 edition of WHO'S WHO AMONG STUDENTS IN AMERICAN COLLEGES AND UNIVER-SITIES. The students include: Jennifer Appel, Catherine Bay, James D. Beck, Jennifer Boschert, Teresa Bright, Wendy Brotherlin, Brian Bubenzer, Curtis Cearly, Sheldon Chesky, Susan Curry-Marsh, Kresno Adii Diayandaru, Cindy Fehmel, Cynthia M. Foster, Kimberly Freese, Heather Glenn, Michelle Halsell, Geralyn Harris, Karen Haub, Annette Ilse, Sharon Lawson, Edy Marquez, Les Miles, Jr., Edward Raether, Barbara Samuels, Rhonda Shipman, Sharon Skibinski, Lise Smith, Randall K. Smith, Michael Stoehner, Kyle C. Struckmann, and Kristen Wixson. Students in WHO'S WHO are nominated by faculty, staff, and students for their leadership qualities, academic achievements, community service and potential for continued success. Congratulations and best of luck to you in your future endeavors!

BUT WAIT, THERE'S MORE!

Lindenwood is overflowing with quality students. 138 students made the Dean's Honor Roll for their superior academic achievement during the fall semester. We don't have room to list the names of these students here, but they will be listed on the new Dean's Honor Plaque at the entrance of Roemer Hall. In addition, each student has received an Honor Certificate for their accomplishments. Both the Honor students and the WHO'S WHO students were honored at a special noon-time ceremony by President Spellmann and the Board of Directors. Congratulations to you all and keep up the good work!

SOCCER SUPERSTARS

Congratulations also go to three women on Lindenwood's soccer team. Seniors Sharon Lawson, Beth Neyman and Becky Stigen have been named to the 1989-90 NSCAA/Met Life All Region Team for the NAIA's Central Region. What a way to wrap up their college sports careers!

GETTING THE WORD OUT

Throughout the month of March, Lindenwood College will be advertising the LCIE and MBA programs for the spring quarter. Tune in to KMOX-AM, KSD-FM, KLOU-FM or pick up the Riverfront Times and the Business Plus section of the St. Louis Post to check out the ads and commercials. We'd like to hear what you think. If you have any comments or ideas, contact the college Public Relations office.

FACULTY ART EXHIBIT

The biennial Lindenwood College Art Faculty Exhibit is now being featured at the Harry D. Hendren Gallery in the Fine Arts Building. Participating artists are Dean Eckert, Nancy Follis, Grant Hargate, John Junger, Hans Levi, John Pohlman, and John Wehmer.

The artwork displayed is in various media, including advertising art, design drawing, painting, photography, printmaking and ceramics.

The exhibition will be shown through March 2, so stop by soon and take a look at the creations of our talented faculty.

PHOTOGRAPHY EXHIBIT

"Two Views," an exhibition of photographs by David Hanlon and Carolyn Hartmann, will be shown at the Harry D. Hendren Gallery from March 12 to March 28.

Hanlon is a 1985 graduate of Lindenwood who studied with Lindenwood professor Hans Levi. He went on to receive his master of fine arts from the University of Kentucky in 1989.

Hartmann, who also studied photography with Levi, specializes in panoramic images of the Southwest.

The exhibition is open to the public. For more information, call ext. 240.

ENTREPRENEUR AWARD

The Missouri Small Business Development Centers and the Jefferson Smurfit Center for Entrepreneurial Studies at St. Louis University are cosponsoring the annual Missouri Collegiate Entrepreneur Award. This contest, unique to Missouri, recognizes outstanding entrepreneurial achievement by a full-time Missouri graduate or undergraduate student during 1989.

State and regional winners will be selected. For more information on the contest, contact the St. Louis SBDC at 534-7232.

POETRY CONTEST

International Publications is sponsoring its annual National College Poetry Contest. It is open to all college and university students. The top five poems will receive cash prizes, and all accepted poems will be included in a handsomely bound and copyrighted anthology, AMERICAN COLLEGIATE POETS. Deadline for entries is March 31.

RULES:

- 1. Any student is eligible to submit his or her own verse.
- 2. All entries must be original and unpublished. Poems previously printed in student publications are acceptable.
- 3. All entries must be typed, double-spaced, on one side of the page. Each poem must be on a separate sheet and must bear, in the upper left-hand corner, the NAME and ADDRESS of the student as well as the COLLEGE attended. Put name and address on envelope also! (Alumni Welcome!)
- 4. No restrictions on form or theme. Length of poems up to fourteen lines. Each poem must have a separate title. (Avoid "Untitled") Small black and white illustrations welcome.
- 5. The judges' decision is final.
- 6. Entrants should keep a copy of all entries as they cannot be returned. Prize winners and all authors awarded publication will receive a gold-seal certificate ten days after the deadline. I.P. will retain one-time publication rights for accepted poems. Foreign language poems welcome.
- 7. There is an initial \$3 registration fee for the first entry and a fee of one dollar for each additional poem.
- 8. All entries must be postmarked not later than the above deadline and fees paid in cash, check or money order to:

INTERNATIONAL PUBLICATIONS

P.O. Box 44044-L

Los Angeles, CA 90044

CALENDAR CLIPS

February 26-27
Show-Me Conference
Men's Basketball tourney

Now through March 2
Faculty Art Exhibit
Harry D. Hendren Gallery

March 12

Photography Exhibit

"Two Views" Harry D. Henderen Gallery. Through March 28

April 5

Registration Deadline

Deadline for registering for Spring Quarter without a late fee

April 7

Opening Session for LCIE Spring Quarter

April 7

Saturday Art Classes Begin

April 9

Evening Classes Begin

April 13

Deadline

Last day to register, add a class, choose an audit

April 13

Last day to drop with no record